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It was the night of Halloween, and ironically, I was working on a chapter about Halloween for my book Like 
Lambs to the Slaughter: Your Child and the Occult when the doorbell rang. I was greeted by an adorable bunch 
of little kids doing their level best to look like gruesome Witches and vampires. I bent down as I distributed 
apples and oranges in response to lusty cries of “trick or treat!” 

“You kids want to know something?” I asked very softly.  “Yeah!” came a unanimous chorus.  “With the Lord 
Jesus, there is no trick. He loves every one of you very much.”  Several little faces beamed up at me through 
their ghoulish makeup. “That’s neat!” exclaimed one little girl. “Yeah!” chimed in a few others.  This is Jesus’ 
night,” I said. Why I said that, I’m not really sure. I was poignantly aware of the fact that it is a night the devil 
has made a point of claiming for himself. 

“No it’s not!” snarled a hidden voice. “It’s Jason’s night!” A boy who was taller than the rest stepped out from 
the shadows. He was wearing the white hockey mask of “Jason,” the demented, ghoulish killer in the 
movie Friday the 13th and was brandishing a very realistic-looking hatchet. I have to admit that the boy gave 
me a start, but I stood my ground and dropped a banana into his bag. 

“No, ‘Jason,’ this is still Jesus’ night!” I repeated. And indeed it is, even though it is most assuredly the night set 
aside for the glorification and worship of idols, false gods, Satan, and death. “For this purpose the Son of God 
was manifested, that He might destroy the works of the devil.”1  “Jason” evidently resented the competition, 
however, for he ripped our mailbox right out of the ground and left his banana squished on the stair. 

PET GHOSTS?  Most of us in the United States have grown up observing Halloween in one form or another. 
From the time we are in preschool, we make drawings or cutouts of sinister black Witches—the haggier the 
better. We make paintings of gruesome black cats with gleaming, evil, orange eyes; we hang up smirking paper 
skeletons with dancing limbs; we glue together ghost and bat mobiles; and we design demoniacal faces for our 
pumpkins. 

For several years, one thoughtful kindergarten teacher in Southern California even provided ghosts for her 
pupils to commune with at Halloween. I spoke with one of the mothers from that school who told me that her 
little boy was sent home with a note from the teacher informing the parents that their child would be bringing 
home a “special friend” the next day. The child was to nurture his “friend,” name it, feed it, and talk to it—all as 
a part of a special class project that was designed to “develop the child’s imagination.” 

The next day, the little boy came home with a sealed envelope along with explicit instructions that his parents 
were not to touch it; only the child was allowed to open the envelope. Mom said, “You bet!” and promptly 
opened it up. Inside was six inches of thick orange wool string with a knot tied a quarter of the way up to make a 
loop resembling a head. The mimeographed “letter” that accompanied it read as follows… 
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